Henley Surf Life Saving Club Inc.

73rd ANNUAL REPORT

Season 1997 - 1998



AS PRESENTED AT THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT THE

CLUBROOMS, HENLEY BEACH

FRIDAY, JUNE 19TH, 1998 AT 6.30 p.m.

Henley' Honour Roll

Founder

Mr Dan F. Dineen

Patron

Mr Tom Jennings RVM (Pictured)

Vice Patrons

Mr John Fletcher Mr John Paech Mr Steve Condous Ms Chris Gallus Mr D. Duhne Mr Mike Rathjen



LIFE MEMBERS - Henley Surf Life Saving Club Inc

+ denotes deceased

AW Jolly + DF Dineen + WJ Zimmerman +

CH Hele +

MB Butterfield + FN Tucker

CM Calnan + D Hemsley

AA Park BR Duhne

GW Duhne

TG Mulvihill

GA Bull

AB Nelson GR Payze

AS Lanyon

C Chambers +

CM Yoemans +

CV Fischer +

FC Hill +

CD Fielder OAM

Tom Jennings RVM

LG Bailey AF Roberts

JM Doherty

GA Anderson

GA Angerson RG Hill

AR Forward +

RG Williams

KB Fitzgerald MW Searcy

Honorary Members

J "Possim" Baker
"Super Sid" Goodfellow
Geoff May
Gary Kirwan
Andrew Jarman

Peter Brass J "Tulip" Beugelaar Carmel Gleeson Tim Fitzgerald

Contents

Office Bearers 1997/98	Cornell Conscions	3
President & Secretary's Report		4 - 6
Lifesaving		7-8-9
Competition		10 – 13
Development		14
Congratulations		15
Trophies & Awards		16
Sponsors & Supporters	Salward 1 Markett	17 - 18
Championship Results		19 - 20
1997/98 Statistics		21
Fundraising	\$	22 - 23
Financial Summary	\$	24 – 28
Audit Report	\$	29

Office Bearers 1997/98

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

President Gary Kirwan

Club Captain Scott Robinson

Committee Person Gary Fazzalari

Junior Representative Darryl Graham

BEACH COMMITTEE

Chief Instructor Greg Fletcher

Board Captain Aaron Lewis

IRB Officer William Hoey

First Aid Officer Geoff Brennecke

JUNIOR COMMITTEE

Junior Secretary Debbie Parson

Chief Instructor Marianne Costello

Age group Leaders Leo OCallaghan Tim Bourne Shelley Nelson Lily Keane Andrew Lanyon Kevin Duffy Grant Forsyth

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Secretary Teresa Searcy

Vice Captain Paul Martin

Committee Person

Joe Baver

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Treasurer Barry Duhne

Top Room Manager Debbie Parsons

Asst. Secretary Donna Reid

BEACH COMMITTEE

Surf Boat Captain Steve Crouch

Ski Captain Bennett Maxwell

Beach Captain Paul Martin

Gear Steward Phil Hogan

BEACH COMMITTEE

Radio Officer Paul Martin

Water Captain Andrew Lanvon

Publicity Officer Karen Hansen

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

Auxiliary Officer Kelly Lavington

Committee Karen Hansen Tracey Roe Debbie Parsons

OTHER MEMBERS

Honorary Solicitor C. Townsend

Honorary Auditor Peter Brass

<u>REPRESENTATIVES</u>

Youth Development Panel Aaron Lewis

State Councillor Gary Kirwan

Junior Development Panel Tim Bourne

Board of Competition Bennett Maxwell

Board of Lifesaving/BLO/ Lifesaving Adviser Paul Martin

Carnival Referees Trevor Mulvihill James Doherty Teresa Searcy

President's forward

The past twelve months have been quite a learning experience, but one which whets the appetite to see Henley SLSC a force in Surf Life Saving, and realise the opportunities that lay before it.

May I firstly take this opportunity to thank those that have selflessly given of their time and effort and worked to ensure the future success of our Club. The many and vast range of activities we all at times take for granted, often unrewarded in volunteer organisations. The hours patrolling, the training, the work with the juniors and bronze squads, the manning of the bar and kitchen, the cleaning, the maintaining of gear and equipment, the administrative commitments and follow up necessary to ensure the day to day responsibilities are met...the list is endless, but to all involved I express my appreciation and public acknowledgment, of your efforts this season.

To our sponsors and long standing supporters of Henley SLSC, our Club thanks you for your continued generosity which enables Henley to continue it's commitment to community service. In particular Cole Motors, Red Cross, Boral, Henley Community & Aid Centre and CUB, continue to be long standing supporters of Henley SLSC and I cannot urge you enough to support those who support us. Harvey Hele and family made a significant contribution to enable the completion of our kitchen, and on behalf of all members I express our sincere appreciation to Harvey, Mrs Hele and family for their fantastic support.

This season the President's Trophy was awarded to three people within the Club, who in mind, worked to ensure the success of the Henley Juniors, Debbie Parsons, Joe Bayer and Darryl Graham in conjunction with the many age group leasers, parents and patrol members, successfully lifted the profile and membership of our juniors this season to record levels. As a matter of interest I have listed our Junior Membership Statistics since 1990.

1989/90	1990/91	1991/92	1992/93	1993/94	1994/95	1995/96	1996/97	1997/98
M F	M F	M F	MF	MF	M F	M F	MF	M F
	2 3	2 2	3 1	1 -	4 1	21 10	54 34	50 26

Our juniors are our lifeblood and I urge you to all work towards ensuring the successful development of the Henley Juniors.

Our list of achievements this years could be larger, but as I will touch on shortly, a list of objectives and an implementation strategy which ensures the objectives are achieved, must occur to enable Henley to become a viable, successful Club. The kitchen was outfitted and finally completed, and the installation of a wall furnace heater and new lighting, completed several of the more pressing jobs on our list.

The Old Henley Pool was demolished and a new rock retaining wall was built to afford support to the clubhouse. The council has since removed several large rocks on the beach, which became quite hazardous for our Members over the summer. A special thankyou to Tom Jennings for his liaison with Charles Sturt Council, to ensure the protection afforded the clubhouse over the years by the old swimming pool, would not be compromised with the construction of the new Rock Wall.

Licensing of the Club and nomination of Responsible Persons under new Licensing Legislation, is currently being addressed to give us the required flexibility and fundraising opportunities, within the requirements of the new Act. And without doubt the excellent record of Junior Memberships this season is another of our outstanding achievements.

Many of our competitive members performed strongly this season. Lindy Foureur completed an excellent year, capped off with two Gold medals at State Titles and then a magnificent effort on

President's Forward

reaching the final at Australian Titles. Stuart Mills, James Ellis & Tim Lepley were some who demonstrated our strength in the Ski area, and the fantastic competition achievements of our many juniors – Hamish Gillis in U9's, Adam Floreani & Tim Galaz. Also with Sarah Loveband and James Bayer being nominated as Henley's Junior Lifesaver of the Year Award all of who proudly represented Henley this season.

Eighteen members completed their Bronze Medallions this season and have commenced their actions in now being able to officially patrol the shores of Henley Beach and compete in Surf Life Saving carnivals.

Personal thanks to Teresa Searcy and Barry Duhne for their continued diligence and dedication of the roles of Secretary and Treasurer. At times, they seem thankless tasks but each year brings new challenges and issues, which they handle on our behalf most admirably. The Management Committee continues to tackle issues relating to our day to day responsibilities and I thank them for their time, effort and valve of contribution this season.

And finally, to all Office Bearers this season, particularly those who stood in and covered the loss of pre season appointees, thank you for your significant contributions which entail long hours of commitment, of which you should be justly proud.

A Five Year Plan is a priority for the long-term success of the Henley SLSC. Discussed at recent Management Committee Meetings, it is imperative that we set goals year on year to achieve our objectives. Planning an annual strategy is vital to ensure the oldest club within SA, becomes a force in SA Surf Lifesaving – both competitively and financially.

Tentative plans have been drawn up showing balcony extensions and refurbishment of the clubhouse exterior. With the current plans Charles Sturt Council has in place for the upgrade of Henley Square, we have the opportunity to become an integral part of the Square's upgrade.

I urge you to continue your efforts in making our Club a fun, vibrant place to be associated with. A recruiting and membership drive – stressed by Kevin Fitzgerald (when President two years ago) as a priority, would life morale within the Club and should be incorporated into our long-term plan.

Finally, I believe we should never lose sight of the great family and social environment at Henley, which is surrounded by an enormous amount of pride and tradition. Our members – the heart and soul of the Club, need a vision for our continued success and it should be the responsibility of us all to implement this vision, for strong financial and competitive success – ever mindful of the role Henley SLSC continues to play in community vigilance and service.

Gary Kirwan

Secretary's Overview

I once again express my sincere thanks to all of the dedicated patrolling members and Office bearers for their efforts throughout the season. It can be very trying being Lifesavers, but it is always satisfying.

It is my great pleasure and privilege to submit this the 73rd Annual report of the Henley Surf Life Saving Club as a true and accurate record of the activities which continue to reflect Henley's commitment to providing a safe beach for the local public.

This report includes a comprehensive review of the many activities of the Henley SLSC. This year saw a few new faces on the Management Committee who showed commitment and enthusiasm.

Once again the activities of Henley keep on broadening each season from the traditional patrolling and competition areas and onto the mission of making Henley the BEST CLUB IN THE STATE. Each year we improve in so many areas. It is also good that we keep learning new things each year and keep setting goals to aim for.

Henley SLSC's primary function of patrolling the Beach has been carried out in an excellent manner with again "NO LIVES LOST" while patrols have been on duty. This year a few instances happened while not on duty, and the professionalism of so many members shone through when we saved lives while not wearing the yellow and red quartered cap.

My congratulations are extended to all of the competitors who competed this year. We had some great results this season winning medals at all State Championships. Well done to all members who wore the Henley cap.

I would like also to congratulate the members of the Junior and beach Committees. All members who went on behalf of the club to State meetings, Paul Martin for doing another year as a state examiner, James Doherty and Trevor Mulvihill who continue to referee at senior carnivals. It often shows the depth that Henley does have when members take time out to go and represent their Club on a state level.

To all surf lifesavers that are committed to surf lifesaving, I pay tribute and pass on congratulations. To the volunteers who help out with either committees, meals, shows and working around the Club, my gratitude extends to you all for facilitating a prosperous future for all those whom don the red and yellow quartered cap.

Finally to my friends and family who have put up with me and stayed loyal to me over the year my love and respect you'll have always.

Teresa Davoren Searcy Hon. Secretary

Lifesaving Services

Goal: To provide services that minimise danger & prevent loss of life Or injury on the beach & in the aquatic environment

Club Captains Report Scott Robinson

This season was trying for all members although the banding together of all members was shown throughout the year. The strong presence of this comradeship is what we now need to continue on.

For the first part of the season I didn't hold any position. Due to Grantley White's work commitments he had to resign so that's when I took on the role.

This being my first year as Captain but not my first year on the Management Committee I knew what was needed, so I set my goals and headed straight for them.

Patrols were satisfactory with improvement needed in some areas, which next season we hope to bring into force. I thank my Vice Captain Paul Martin for his efforts throughout the season.

Every season the Chief Instructor is faced with the task of training dozens of people and this year the Club gained more new members than we have for some time. Greg Fletcher took on the role as Chief Instructor and did a fantastic job earning him Club Member of the Year award.

All areas of competition performed extremely well throughout the season with again some great results at all State Championships.

Next season will be a test for all, with every area growing but I am sure that the satisfaction gained through the work we do and the company we are with will shine through.

From now until the new season lets keep the clubrooms in good order and approach everything we do with enthusiasm and vigor.

Once again I thank all members and our many helpers for all there help and assistance and I look forward to seeing you all next season.



Karen Hansen & Mel Scott in the Female Double Ski

Lifesaving Services

Vice Captains Report Paul Martin

Season 97/98 was well attended by all members with an average of 25 hrs per person. Well done to Bill Hoey's patrol winning the Bentley Wood Trophy. Attendances, conduct & punctuality determined this trophy.

A number of rescues were performed outside normal patrol hours, which shows that we must keep an eye at all times down on the beach.

Once again Henley, along with all other clubs, were rostered on for duty in the Radio Room. Thanks to Dan Graham & Lindy Foureur for their assistance.

I would like to thank Cole Motors for their continued support in suppling fuel for the IRB. For without this donation we would not be able to patrol the large area we monitor to our best ability.

Once again thankyou to all members who did their rostered patrol throughout the season. See you on the beach next year.

Power Craft Report William Hoey

This year has been a success in the IRB area with the boat being available all year without any major problems.

At the start of the season the old IRB was sold. A decision was made that the Club will run with one boat. If a keen interest is taken in competition then thought will go into the purchase of a new one.

The sale of the oldest motor during the winter will allow us to purchase a new one before next season. This will give us two excellent motors.

Five members were awarded their IRB driver's certificate during the season. We managed 3 days down at Goolwa practising in the surf with plenty of fun and excitement had by all. All trainees passed with ease and their new skills will be appreciated at the club in future seasons. Congratulations to Daryl Graham, Joe Bayer, Craig Martin, Kate DeHeus and Mark Pierson on their efforts.

If any persons are interested in obtaining their certificate, for next season, they can contact me. I will be starting training in September.

Thanks to all drivers for their involvement and cooperation during the season, and for servicing and maintaining the equipment to a good standard.

Thanks to Cole Motors for the sponsorship fuel for the season and hopefully we can enjoy your support again next year.



Jessie, Lindy & Michelle (3 of Paul"Super Coach" Martin's tribe) receiving their Bronze for the Open Relay – Diane Alagich missing

Lifesaving Services

Chief Instructor's Report Greg Fletcher

The season kicked off with a camp at Chiton Rocks SLSC. Here basic skills were taught to the Bronze group while other members drove the IRB and prepared for the coming proficiency. An excellent time was had by all that attended and we should try and make it an annual event.

Four more Bronze squads, a SLSC squad, ARC and IRB squad, in which Kate DeHeus became the Clubs first female IRB Driver, took up the rest of the year.

Many thanks go to the following people who helped out with squads.

- Geoff Brennecke First Aid & ARC
- Bill Hoey IRB
- David Foureur Bronze Medallion
- Joe Bayer Surf Life Saving Certificate

Please remember every award received is extra point for the Club so just ask the Chief Instructor if you wish to do one.

I hope everyone had a good season and congratulations to all those members who gained awards.



A group of the young Henley blood which will soon be doing senior awards

Beach Report

Paul Martin

Season 97/98 proved to be one of the best in the beach area for sometime. State Titles was very successful with a tally of 6 medals and numerous placing's for points.

Lindy Foureur once again dominated the beach area at all carnivals along with god performances from Michelle Price and Jessi McLennan. Doing one better than last season Lindy won 2 gold, 2 silver and 1 bronze. She also was a member of the SA State Team travelling to Tasmania where she was SA's top female gaining a 2nd in flags and 4th in sprints. At National Titles she made the final of the U18 flags finishing with a 7th place.

This season's winner of the Most Enthusiastic Beach Competitor. Michelle Price had a very productive first year. With her determination and positive attitude, she achieved numerous 3rd's 4th's placing's at carnivals and an excellent 4th placing at the Southern States Challenge in Warrnambool in flags. She also played an important part in the Bronze Medal winning relay team with a brilliant baton change.

Thanks to David Brennan of the Grange SLSC and Matteo Simone for all their assistance. With talented youngsters such as Tim Galaz, James Bayer and new flag sensation Clayton Wheeler the future looks good.

Lindy Foureur in action during the U18 Flags

Water Area

Andrew Lanyon

Henley was well represented in the water area with regular teams in Taplin Relay and Board Rescue events, and with individual efforts in the Swims and Tube Races.

Carnival regulars in Swim and Board Rescue events included Tim and Dan Graham in the U16/U18 events, Aaron Lewis, Bennett Maxwell and Greg Fletcher in open and Paul Martin, Adam Harris and Mark Searcy in the over 30's.

In the Taplin relay Tim Lepley and Travis McCombe added their support to field a competitive team.

State Titles saw a great turn out, particularly in the Masters section. Mariane Costello showed her usual prowess with a silver medal in the 35-39 Women's tube race.

Mark Sutton (in his first carnival) teamed with Andrew Lanyon to win gold in the 35-39 Board Rescue and also came 4th in 35-39 surf and Tube Races. Andrew claimed silver medals in 35-39 Surf Race, Tube Race and Ironman and 6th in open surf.

The Taplin Team put in a big effort for 7th place, and good efforts also came from Adam Harris in 30-34 surf and tube races and Paul Martin and Mark Searcy in all the 35-39 events.

Well done to all.



Board Captain's Report Aaron Lewis

Season 1997/98 has been a good season for Henley. In the Masters Section gaining medals and points for the Club.

Also at States we got points in the Female Board Rescue.

With numbers and enthusiasm increasing in the boards it is looking good for the 98/99 season.

This season 97/98 we had 2 Touring Teams one to Warnambool Victoria to compete in the Southern States Challenge and then to Kurrawa Beach Queensland for the Australian National Championships. The teams had a good time if not bringing home medals.

There should be at least 2 touring parties this season 98/99. First to Yorke Peninsula on Sept 12 –13 at Ponclalowie Bay for part of the Endurance Series and a Club Surfing Comp and secondly to Kurrawa Beach Queensland for the Australian Championships. I hope this year we have larger teams competing.

The Endurance Series starts 14th June at Glenelg.

On behalf of the Board Competitors I would like to thank the Management Committee and everyone who helped throughout this 97/98 season. I also would like to thank all the members who competed and hope to see you all back for 98/99 season.

Last note is on the Surf Competition – Short Board State Titles is 27th June Long Board State Titles is 31st October.

Training is on Mondays at 6pm at the Club.

Ski Captain's Report Bennett Maxwell

This year has seen a much more professional approach to training and competitions within the Surf Lifesaving fraternity, which has subsequently increased the level and depth of competitors in all areas. This has meant that for our competitors to produce the same results as they achieved last year they have had to be more consistent and better prepared for races. There was also an increase in the numbers of Henley Ski competitors, which shows our depth and commitment to the Ski arena.

Fortunately, all ski team competitors rose to the challenge and produced some fine performances of which we should all be proud. There was both a winter series and a summer program. Numbers at training sessions have been high and the level of training sessions has been of a better quality due to the inter-club training sessions.

Some of the notable performances included: Tim Lepley in the Open (4th) and Masters Single Ski (1st). Libby Maxwell in the Women's Single (4th), Mixed and Double with Dianne Alagich (3rd) and David Foureur in the Mixed (1st). The Ski Relay Team for their third place. Also the Junior Relay Team (4th), Junior Double Ski (1st) and Single performances from Stewart Mills, James Ellis. Other notable Masters performances by Mark Searcy and Andrew Lanyon. Open double performances were solid and we had an excellent contingent in the final although none managed to bring home a medal.

The Australian Titles saw a smaller contingent go across than that which competed at State Titles, however they did manage to perform well despite the obvious numbers of competitors and the difficulty of the surf. At least it was slightly more manageable this year! Greg Fletcher performed well and made it through a couple of rounds, as did Stuart Mills in the Junior Ski.

Ski Captain's Report cont

Libby Maxwell was taken out of her race by a back-shooting ski and the Double Team faired a little better to make it through two rounds.

On behalf of the ski competitors I would like to thank the committee for providing us with both new single and double skis. They were much needed and appreciated. I would also like to thank not only the ski paddlers but everybody who provided support in this area and in particular with loading and unloading of craft at carnivals. We look forward to a fantastic 98/99 season with best results yet.



Bennett Maxwell on the third leg of the Open Ski Relay - 3rd placings (Greg Fletcher & Tim Lepley)

Boat Captain's Report Steve Crouch

This season saw a downturn in the number of rowers and crews competing for Henley. Unfortunately, work and family commitments took their toll in the Boat area, with some boaties not being able to compete very often, and some not at all. As Boat Captain it was frustrating to be one crewmember short, week in and week out.

This year State Titles saw only one Henley crew competing, the Reserve Grade crew. After winning the association and super series premierships in 96/97 season the crew, with very little training together, performed very well at the States. After winning their heat and semi final turned the can 1st in the final by 2 lengths only to have no wave assistance in lane 1. The crew in lane 7 came through on a wave, with 4 crews across the line together.

Congratulations on their bronze Medal, following the Silver Medal last season. The crew was;

Bow: Scott Mather, Stroke: Steve Crouch 2nd Bow: Shane Thomas 2nd Stroke: Tibor Szolnoki

Sweep: Rob Langford

Boat Captain's Report cont ..

Other highlights/results for the season were:

"Oarbusters" at Henley:

Australia Day, a successful fun day for the Club. Thanks to all those that assisted.

- Reserve Grade Crew 2nd
- Female Crew 3rd

Pt Augusta Outback Surf Safari:

March 7th best social event, no surf, but lots of crews, spectators and partying. Henley's Female Crew and Reserve Grade Crew competed well, with the reserve Crew gaining 3rd in the open Relay Final. **Thanks to** Phil Hogan for towing the boat, Jamie Butterfield for volunteering for the bow seat and doing a great job and the entire Club supporters.

Carnage Award:

Tibor Szolnoki at a Middleton carnival for receiving 16 stitches to his leg after riding the boat upside down!

Next season we must have more of our rower's back on the water regularly, also recruit new rowers from within the Club, as well as outside. A new set of oars are urgently required and we must set-up a "Boat Fund", as a new boat is essential every 2-3 years to be competitive.

Special mentions:

Tibor Szolnoki for his support and assistance to myself as Boat Captain and for his tireless efforts in and out of the boat are fantastic.

Gary Fazzalari for sweeping the Female Crew and being keen to jump in and row in the reserve Grade crew as well.

Boat Crews for 1997/98

Reserve Grade:

Rob Langford, Steve Crouch, Tibor Szolnoki, Shane Thomas & Scott Mather – Bronze Plus Gary Fazzalari, Jamie Butterfield, Simon Jennings & Mark Shuttleworth

Female Crew:

Kelly Lavington, Rebecca Comerford, Tracey Roe, Emma Johnston, Tracey Davidson & Gary Fazzalari

Masters (States Only):

Rob Langford, Steve Crouch, Mark Shuttleworth, Tim Lepley & Scott Mather

Plus:

Jamie Butterfield, Phil Hogan, Simon Jennings, Big H & Rob Langford

Development

Junior Report Debbie Parsons

The 1997/98 season saw an even stronger junior section at Henley. Congratulations to the junior members of the Club for all their hard work during the season and the competitors and parents who consistently made a great effort at carnivals.

Henley entered 30 junior children in the State Championships held at Port Noarlunga in March. Congratulations to all entrants and especially to the following juniors who were awarded medals.

Hamish Gillis	Gold U9 Wad	de
	Silver U9 Spri	nts
Adam Floreani	Silver U12 Fla	igs
Tim Galaz	Bronze U14 Sp	rints
U9 Wade Relay Team	Gold	
U9 Beach Relay Team	Bronze	
U12 Beach relay Team	Bronze	
Sarah Lovebird	Junior Life Save	r of the Year Award
James Bayer	Junior Life Save	r of the Year Award

Congratulation also to our Under 14's – James Bayer, Tim Galaz, Simon Bourne, James Steer and Liam Flanningan who successfully gained their Surf Life Saving Certificate during the season and it was great to see them doing their patrols.

There are so many people who helped out during the season and contributed their valuable time to ensure our juniors enjoyed being a member of Henley.

Thanks must go particularly to all the Age Group leaders and Committee members who so successfully organised and maintained the 97/98 season – Shelly Nelson, Grant Forsyth, Tim Bourne, Lily Keane, Kevin Duffy, Leo O'Callaghan, Joe Bayer, Darryl Graham, Marianne Costello, Andrew Lanyon, Lloyd & Jen Oaten and Jan Duhne

We saw an increased number of parents helping out at training on Saturday's particularly with the younger aged children where the numbers in this group has grown. There was certainly no shortage of enthusiastic parent helpers who organised fundraising events, cooked BBQ's etc. We now have a fantastic BBQ that was kindly donated by the Grange Division of the Red Cross.

One of the highlights of the junior's season was Henley hosting the Triangular Carnival for the first time. Feedback from other Clubs proved it was a success.

Thanks also to Barry Duhne, the Club Treasurer and Phil Hogan for organising clothing for the juniors. A special thanks to Tim Bourne who attended meetings of the Junior Development Panel on a regular basis and for his assistance with numerous administration tasks. Also acknowledgment to Darryl Graham who held the position of Juniors Representative on the Management Committee and attended meetings on a monthly basis.

Last, but not least, thanks to Scott Robinson Club Captain, Paul Martin Vice Captain and all the senior members of the Club for their assistance throughout the season.

Congratulations

Stuart Mills has been chosen in the Australian Junior Kayak Team, which will be touring to Germany and Poland. Stuart will be competing in the K4 500m & the K4 1000m.

David Foureur has been appointed Coach of the Senior Australian Team, which will be leaving soon for Denmark, Belgium & Germany for 2 weeks. The Team is competing in 2 World Cup Regattas competing in the K4 500m. Two fellow lifesavers are in his team, Jamie Beavis and Brett Fielder. Good Luck.

It was a great season for Lindy Foureur

- Representative of Carlton & United State Team (toured to Tasmania)
 Lindy's performance in Tasmania was of a high standard achieving a 2nd in the Flags and a 4th in the Sprints.
- Member of the 97/98 Youth Development Squad
 There was over a hundred applicants for this squad with only 30 being chosen, Lindy was chosen for the U18 section.

Tim Graham & James Bayer - two of our younger members of the Club have been selected into a Junior Development Program for Kayaking which starts on 24th of May 98.

George Rogers - is a new member to the Club and he holds a Scholarship with SASI.

Just prior to the season *Diane Alagich* made the Australian Junior Kayak Team. The Worlds were held in Finland and they finished 11th in the world for the K4 500m.

For the past two years *Teresa Searcy* has been nominated as the Assistant Manager of the Youth Development Squad for the State.

Surf Life Saving Cert.

James	Bayer
Simon	Bourne
Liam	Flanagan
Timothy	Galaz
James	Steer

IRB Drivers Certificate

Joseph	Bayer
Kate	DeHeus
Darryl	Graham
Craig	Martin
Mark	Pierson

Bronze Medallions

Dianne	Alagich
Tim	Bourne
Sascha	Buchholz
Kevin	Duffy
Nick	Finn
Stephanie	Finn
Adam	Harris
Nathan	Hawkins
Emma	Johnson
Lily	Keane
Naree	McLennan
Michelle	Price
Monica	Ritz
Tracey	Roe
George	Rogers
Melanie	Scott
Rebecca	Weinert

Trophies & Awards

Trophy Winners 97/98 Competition Trophies

Senior Club Champion AW Jolly Trophy Bennett Maxwell

Female Club Champion Jan Duhne Trophy Dianne Alagich

Veteran Club Champion Teresa Davoren Trophy David Foureur

Junior Club Champion Nick Finn

Cadet Club Champion Tim Graham

Most Outstanding Male Carnival Competitor Fazzalari's Bargain Centre Shield Tim Lepley

Most Outstanding Female Carnival Competitor Fulham Funerals Trophy Lindy Foureur

Most Enthusiastic Competitors:

Beach Area – Tom Jennings Trophy Michelle Price

Craft Area – CD Fielder Trophy Aaron Lewis

Water Area – Dave Hemsley Trophy Andrew Lanyon

Boat Area – James Doherty Trophy Kelly Lavington

Trophy Winners 97/98 Lifesaving Service Trophies

Most Outstanding Patrol Member Carlton & United Trophy Dan Graham

Most Patrol Hours Super Sid Trophy Paul Martin

Club Member of the Year The Grunters Trophy Greg Fletcher

Best First Year Member H. Johns Memorial Trophy Tracey Roe

Presidents Trophy Darryl Graham Joe Bayer Debbie Parsons

Most Outstanding Patrol Group
The Bentley Wood Memorial Trophy
Patrol Group H
Bill Hoey – Malcolm McInnis – Geoff
Brennecke – Mark Sutton – Steve Hannaford –
Mark Pierson

Hero of the Surf Award Cedric Hele's Family Award Marianne Costello

Special Recognition awards Tim Bourne

Sponsors & Supporters

Cole Motors Crash Repairs

COLE MOTORS have been donating fuel for the IRB to the Club for over 10 years.

The IRB is a vital part of the Clubs rescue equipment, and without this vital sponsorship worth approximately \$700 a year, the Club would find it very difficult to keep the IRB up and running on patrols.

We look forward to maintaining this strong relationship in the future.

ADAMI SAND & METAL

ADELAIDE FESTIVAL

Grange Red Cross

In the past two seasons the *GRANGE RED CROSS* have kindly **donated** two items. One **a Resuscitation unit (called Annie)** for the training of new squads. The other item is a **BBQ**, which the juniors have been able to use it for fundraising (sausage sizzles).

It's great to see after a hard junior training that the kids are able to get something hot to eat.

BRANDON BUSCOMBE

DR DUHNE

Henley Community Aid & Advisory Centre

The COMMUNITY CENTRE has been donating money to the Club for the past five years to both junior and senior divisions.

The amount each year donated has been put towards training and competition equipment in both areas.

Andrew Jarman from TRIPLE M gave Henley extensive on air support of all our shows that we held throughout the summer.



The Hele Family

The family members of the late Cedric Hele donated a generous amount of money which all went towards the furnishing of the great kitchen. The kitchen will have a huge impact on the funds that will now come into the Club.

WATTYL AUSTRALIA

The Grunters

The GRUTERS are a group of men who get together three times a week down the Club. They have appreciated to use of the gym and showers so much that they wanted to give something back in return.

They wanted to donate money and a trophy towards the Presentation Night. So for the past three years the GRUNTERS have supported the Club in making the Presentation Nights a great success.

FREEDOM POOLS

DON WHENAN

CITY OF CHARLES STURT

SLSA FUNDRAISING DISBURSEMENT

Piccadilly Spring Water - Bob Hewitt

Bobbie Hewitt from PICCADILLY has kindly donated a few hundred dollars each year for the past few seasons.

This donation has gone towards patrol equipment each year. It is vital to keep the patrol equipment up to date and in good conditions – a life may depend on it one day.

Mr. & Mrs. NB WOOD

Sponsors & Supporters

GA Anderson - T. Jaggard - RJ Treloar

The Club along with the help of the above past members have set up a 10 year fund on behalf of another past member – **Bentley Wood.**

Each year there is a **Patrol Competition** held within the Club and the best patrol group wins a T-Shirt and their names go on a Silver Cup. (**Value of S100 each year**.)

The above group of names are among the best in the running field in Surf Lifesaving competition

ADELAIDE FESTIVAL

SA GOVERNMENT

SLSA TRUST FUND

BORAL MASONRY



Two summers ago saw BORAL become one of the major sponsors of the HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB.

BORAL is a large SA company with many outlets. BORAL donated a majority of the money towards the Geoff Bull Surf Boat. Many crews over the past two seasons have enjoyed many wins in this boat. We look forward to the future with BORAL.

Department of Recreation & Sport

Darryl Graham and Joe Bayer put together an application for an **ACTIVE GRANT** from the DEPT OF RECREATATION & SPORT and they kindly donated some money, which has gone towards the growth of the competition equipment for the juniors.

SPA WORLD

SUPER SID BEM

Mr. TOM JENNINGS

TREVOR MULIHILL

ENDRUST

Anti Cancer Foundation have supported through there association of the State. They donated the HENLEY sign on the outside wall of the Clubrooms.



Carlton & United

AUSTRALIA'S LEADING BREWER

CUB sponsors some major sporting events all over Australia and it's a pleasure that CUB continues to support the HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB. They sponsor us either by donating product for the HENLEY OAR BUSTERS or kegs and bar products throughout the season.

CUB has been fantastic sponsors over the years. They have even donated a large sum of money to purchase a new surf boat a few years ago.

We have never lost their support and hopefully it will continue to be strong.

ON BEHALF OF ALL THE MEMBERS I WOULD LIKE TO THANK ALL SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS THAT CONTINUE TO HELP THE HENLEY CLUB DO WHAT THEY DO BEST

SAVE LIVES AND ENJOY THE SPORT

Championships Results

1997/98 State Titles

BOARD RIDING

Coca-Cola Open Malibu 2nd Aaron Lewis

Coca-Cola U18 Board 4th Stuart Mills

MASTERS

35-39 Mens Flags 5th Mark Searcy

45-49 Mens Flags 6th Darryl Graham

35-39 Mens Sprints 6th Joe Bayer

45-49 Mens Sprints 6th Darryl Graham

35-39 Mens Tube 4th Mark Sutton

35-39 Womens Tube 2nd Marianne Costello

30-34 Womens Board 4th Teresa Searcy

35-39 Mens Board 3rd Andrew Lanyon

35-39 Womens Board 2nd Marianne Costello

30-34 Mens Ski 1st Tim Lepley

35-39 Mens Ski 1st Andrew Lanyon

35-39 Mens Surf 2nd Andrew Lanyon 4th Mark Sutton

MASTERS

35-39 Ironman
2nd Andrew Lanyon
5th Mark Searcy
6th Paul Martin

140 Beach Relay

110 Ski Relay

5th Tim Leply Andrew Lanyon Mark Searcy

30-34 Double Ski
2nd Andrew Lanyon &
Tim Lepley

35-39 Double Ski 5th Mark Searcy Paul Martin

35-39 Board Rescue 1st Andrew Lanyon Mark Sutton

4th Mark Shuttleworth Steve Crouch Tim Lepley Scott Mather

Rob Langford

SENIORS

Mens Surf Race 6th Andrew Lanyon

Reserve Surf Boat =3rd Henley

Mens Single Ski 4th Tim Lepley

Womens Single Ski 4th Libby Maxwell

U16 Mens Flags 6th Clayton Wheeler

SENIOR

U18 Mens Single Ski 4th Stuart Mills 5th James Ellis

Open Ski Relay
3rd Bennett Maxwell
Greg Fletcher
Tim Lepley

U18 Ski Relay
4th Stuart Mills
James Ellis
Tim Graham

Womens Double Ski 3rd Alagich/Maxwell

U18 Double Ski
1st Ellis/Mills

Mixed Double Ski 3rd Foureur/Alagich

Womens Beach Sprint 2nd Lindy Foureur

U18 Womens Sprint 2nd Lindy Foureur

Womens Beach Relay
3rd Lindy Foureur
Michelle Price
Jessica McLennan
Diane Alagich

U16 Mens Beach Relay
3rd Tim Galaz
James Bayer
Tim Graham
Clayton Wheeler

Womens Beach Flags 1st Lindy Foureur

U18 Womens Beach Flags 1st Lindy Foureur 6th Jessica McLennan

Championship Results

1997/98 State Titles

1997 Winter Endurance Surf Ski Series

9 th	Greg Fletcher
10 th	Bennett Maxwell
12 th	Scott Robinson
14 th	Tim Lepley
16 th	Stuart Mills
17 th	Grantley White
20 th	Travis McCombe
21st	David Foureur
23 rd	James Ellis
40 th	Mark Searcy
43 rd	Libby Maxwell

Hamish Gillis 1st U9 Wade



Junior State Titles Results

U9 Wade 1st Hamish Gillis

U9 Sprints 2nd Hamish Gillis

U12 Flags 2nd Adam Floreani

U14 Sprints 3rd Tim Galaz

U9 Wade Relay Team

1st Hannah Foody
Hamish Gillis
Lachlan Bourne
Ben Forsyth

U9 Beach Relay Team 3rd Hamish Gillis Lachlan Bourne Ben Forsyth Blake Wheeler

U12 Beach Relay Team
3rd Sam Bayer
Adam Floreani
Simon Graham
Thomas Lanyon
Ty Wheeler

1997 Winter Endurance Board Series

3rd Aaron Lewis 6th Craig Martin

Southern States Challenge -Warrnambool - Víc

U18 Flags 1st & 2nd Lindy Foureur

Open Flags

1st & 3rd Lindy Foureur

4th Michelle Price

U18 Sprint 2nd & 2nd Lindy Foureur

U9 Wade Relay Team 1st H. Foody, H. Gillis, L. Bourne & B. Forsyth



1997/98 STATISTICS

Name	28 9	HRS	97/98	Total
Alagich	Dianne		4	4
Bayer	Joe	35.00	55.30	90.30
Bourne	Simon		30.00	30.00
Bourne	Tim		9.15	9.15
Brennecke	Geoff	350.25	21.30	371.55
Buchholz	Sascha		4.00	4.00
Bull	Cathy	162.10	8.00	170.10
Butterfield	Jamie	324.05	19.00	343.05
Bryne	Siobhan	54.00	4.00	58.00
Chapman	Craig	32.00	4.00	36.00
Cole	Barrie	488.00	4.00	492.00
Comerford	Rebecca	37.30	13.30	50.60
Crouch	Stephen	231.55	23.30	254.85
Davidson	Tracey	32.30	28.30	60.60
DeHeus	Kate	48.25	22.45	70.70
Duffy	Kevin		4.00	4.00
Ellis	James	21.00	20.30	41.30
Fazzalari	Gary	293.55	27.00	320.55
Flannigan	Daniel	7.3	2.00	9.30
Flannigan	Liam		1.30	1.30
Fletcher	Carolyn	239.00	13.75	252.75
Fletcher	Greg	372.50	30.75	403.25
Foody	John	N/A	10.00	
Ford	Meg	65.75	11.15	76.90
Foureur	David	417.15	20.00	437.15
Foueur	Lindy	80.40	76.3	156.70
Galaz	Tim		19.15	19.15
Graham	Daniel	41.30	78.3	119.60
Graham	Darryl	49.45	64.00	113.45
Graham	Tim	23.00	37.45	60.45
Grant	Damien	93.00	18.00	111.00
Grant	Natasha	60.65	16.00	76.65
Greenfield	Leo	4.45	3.15	7.60
Greenfield	Mark	26.15	20.15	46.30
Hannaford	Steve	162.00	7.00	169.00
Hansen	Karen	52.50	23.3	75.80
Harris	Adam		21.00	21.00
Hoey	William	365.45	26.3	391.75
Hogan	Phil	275.50	19.00	294.50
Jennings	Simon	752.15	22.50	775.15
Keane	Lily		32.15	32.15
Langford	Robert	318.15	21.3	339.45
Lavington	Kelly	19.00	24.00	43.00
Lepley	Tim	40.30	32.00	72.30
Lewis	Aaron	567.55	26.30	593.85
Lewis	Jason	N/A	28.15	
	OMDUII		67.00	

Name		HRS	97/98	Total
Martin	Paul	1593.0	114.15	1707.1
Mather	Scott	231.30	23.00	254.30
Maxwell	Bennett	102.20	21.00	123.20
Maxwell	Libby	28.45	18.00	46.45
McLennan	Jessica		21.00	21.00
Merrigan	Matt	5.20	11.15	16.35
McCombe	Travis		28.15	28.15
McInnis	Malcolm	158.50	28.15	186.65
Mills	Stuart	17.00	9.00	26.00
Ocallagan	Leo		25.45	25.45
Price	Michelle	- 200	32.00	32.00
Robinson	Scott	125.00	13.00	138.00
Roe	Tracey		41.00	41.00
Scott	Melanie	116,1116	4.00	4.00
Searcy	Teresa	272.10	6.00	278.10
Simone	Matteo		26.45	26.45
Shuttleworth	Mark	396.20	23.00	419.20
Stallard	Brady	11.10	27.45	38.55
Steer	James	ness by	15.30	15.30
Sutton	Mark	20.30	20.30	41.00
Szolnoki	Tibor	80.55	33.30	114.35
Thomas	Shane	147.20	12.00	159.20
Truscott	Mel	17.00	13.00	30.00
Wheeler	Clayton	5.35	22.00	27.35
White	Grantly	488.45	16.00	504.45

YEARLY PATROL SUMMARY

RESCUES	11
FIRST AID CASES	28
LOST CHILDREN	05
PREVENTATIVE ACTIONS	111
AFTER HOURS CALLOUTS	03

PATROLS

ROSTERED	. 54
PATROL HOURS	1855
MEMBERS ON	77

Fundraising

Auxiliary Officers Report Kelly Lavington

Hi everyone! Well it was another successful season at Henley. There was a great response to our shows and it was good to see everyone who turned up.

It was a rewarding experience for me to help out at the Club. It was a chance for me to catch up with many people, and meet some new friends. The shows are also for you, as members, to get to know both old and new were.

I would like to say a huge thanks to Deb Parsons as she did a fantastic job as Top Room Manager this season. Without her help and support I know the shows would not have been the successes that they were.

A big thanks also goes to Tracey Roe and Karen Hansen for helping with posters, invitations, collecting money at the door etc. Without their help the shows would not have gone ahead. Other people who deserve mention and thanks are also Kate De Heus, Lindy Foureur, Mel Scott, Scott Robinson, Michelle Price etc. Also to everyone who attended and helped behind the bar it was much appreciated.

All the shows were well attended which the coffers have been very profitable. The band nights were great fun. This season we had, our all-time favourite Tongue n Cheek, the Highwaymen (thank you Crouchy), and we moshed to Tidal Grunge.

I think that having live bands is such a fantastic way to support the local music industry and it's great that members turned out to support these. To help advertise for the highwaymen show a few of us invited to attend at Triple M Radio Station. This was lots of fun and also a free plug for the surf club.

The cocktail party was a huge success and we sold over 90 tickets. It was really great to see that clubbies do actually own some decent suits and frocks, instead of dick bathers, one-pieces and shorts (and patrol tops and caps)!

Thanks again for the opportunity to help the Henley Surf Club. As I said really appreciated the effort of all involved with our shows. Please remember it is your Club and the more people who can help the Club, the more can happen at the Club.



Fundraising

Top Room Report Debbie Parsons

It has been an interesting year for me to say the least. Thankyou to all those members who have assisted me in various ways, turning up for bar duty, hoisting kegs, sharing knowledge, cleaning etc.

In particular I would like to thank Tulip and his Sunday gang who have been of considerable help to me, and Barry Duhne who takes care of all the financial side of things and who has guided me along the way.

I would also like to thank Kelly Lavington, Tracey Roe and Karen Hanson who have been so easy to work with when organising Club functions.

The kitchen in the Top Room was officially opened on 26^{th} October by Harvey Hele, which has now improved the facilities available at the Henley Surf Club.

As well as Club functions there were several private functions held throughout the season and having the kitchen available for catering has been greatly appreciated by those who have hired it.

Meals have been and will continue to be served in the top Room on Friday nights. It has been my aim to encourage a friendly social atmosphere in the Top Room so that members can take advantage of a meal and a few drinks on a Friday night. It has been great to see some members enjoying the facilities of the Top Room, but more members are needed to support their Club in this area.

Again my thanks to all those fantastic people that have assisted me and provided very valuable support.





Financial Summary

Barry Duhne

Again I can report a financially successful year for the Club and that we have been able to meet all of or liabilities. The assets of the Club for the first time now exceed in excess of \$550,000 and while most of this is in the clubroom valuation, it does highlight the amount of money that has been and continues to be required to achieve the objects of the Club. It also highlights the ever-increasing cost of the lifesaving equipment required for both competition and for the patrolling of the beach.

Most of the funds raised have come from outside of the Club ad we are greatly appreciative of the financial support that we receive form these sources. The family of our past Life Member and former Club Captain Cedric Hele donated \$10,000 towards the cost of furnishing the top room kitchen, a facility which while always being a necessity was never a priority because of the cost involved. We are greatly appreciative of this magnificent gesture.

The State Government has for many years acknowledged the work done by Surf Lifesaving Clubs in South Australia and our Club was fortunate to not only receive a \$7,000 Administration grant but also to receive a further special grant to purchase equipment for the Junior Section of the Club.

Carlton united Brewery has also supported the Club for many years and we are again grateful their continued support.

Members should always be aware of the need to still raise funds and this has been done primarily by the social facilities conducted in the upstairs facilities.

The attached financial records while showing a downturn in the social income fails to highlight the work put in by the group of members who ensured that there was always something on the Social calender for members to attend. While several events broke even at the door, there was on all occasions a sizeable profit made from bar trading.

It was pleasing also to find after many years we can show a small profit in the sale of Club clothing. While this has been achieved mainly because of the light stock controls by Phil Hogan and Debbie Parson I must mention that the Club is carrying a considerable amount of old stock that will need to be sold at a loss next season.

The competition area is no doubt a major expense to the Club and it is in the interest of all members who compete and use the competition equipment to maintain their gear in top condition. They should also support the efforts to raise funds to enable regular replacement.

Club subscriptions have not risen for many years and this can only remain so providing all members support all fundraising efforts.

I again thank all members have assisted me in my position of Treasurer and also Peter Brass the Club's Hon. Auditor who, as in previous years is able to check our books which always seems to be at short notice.

HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INC. STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS FOR YEAR ENDING30TH APRIL 1998

OPENING BALANCE			
9, 2,,,,,,,	CHEQUE ACCOUNT AS AT 1/5/97 GEAR REPLACEMENT ACCOUNT	12,760.86 10,598.73	
RECEIPTS			23,359.59
1997		1998	
\$		\$	
33,032.88	BAR TAKINGS	34,668.81	
3,200.00 2,200.00	SENIOR SUBSCRIPTIONS JUNIOR SUBSCRIPTIONS	2,630.00	
12,121.20	SPONSORS & DONORS	2,340.00 18,473.00	
6,000.00	STATE GOVT. GRANTS	8,350.00	
2,000.00	STATE CENTRE DISBURSEMENTS	4,000.00	
3,230.13	SALE OF CLOTHING	6,152.50	
15,798.30 5,400.00	SOCIAL / FUNDRAISING SALE OF EQUIPMENT	8,355.23 3,550.00	
4,041.39	CLUBROOM HIRE	1,210.00	
948.50	MISCELLANEOUS (includes	4,382.76	
	\$3035 members payments & contras)		
59.23	INTEREST - CHEQUE ACCOUNT	39.61	
621.75	INTEREST - OTHER INVESTMENTS	573.19	
934.30 5,000.00	JUNIOR INCOME TRANSFER FROM GEAR ACCOUNT	1,377.70 10,000.00	
94,587.68	THANGI ENTROM GEAR ACCOUNT		106,102.80
As well as Cub flacts		en discussion de la constitución	129,462.39
PAYMENTS			
1997		1998	
\$	DAD EVDENIGES A BURGUASES	\$	
17,229.85 5,103.62	BAR EXPENSES & PURCHASES BUILDING MAINTENANCE	20,053.00 3,101.41	
1,542.35	INSURANCE	3,328.84	
4,484.40	UTILITIES	4,844.10	
26,287.90	EQUIPMENT PURCHASES	16,910.20	
5,032.00	CLOTHING PURCHASES	8,899.00	
0.00	BUILDING EXPENSES & PURCHASES	16,470.22	
8,399.30 1,368.30	SOCIAL /FUNDRAISING TROPHIES & HONORARIA	8,303.70 2,574.65	
2,798.45	COMPETITION EXPENSES	2,282.75	
1,258.01	MISCELLANEOUS (includes	3,870.50	
	\$2907 members expenses & contras)		
2,400.52	ADMINISTRATION	3,117.79	
3,678.90	EQUIPMENT REPAIRS	2,072.10	
5,000.00 2,469.00	TRANSFER TO GEAR. A/C. MEMBERS EXPENSES	10,000.00	
100.00	INCREASE TO FLOATS	0.00	
517.95	PATROL EXPENSES	534.54	
994.70	JUNIOR ADMIN. EXPENSES	2,445.20	
88,665.25			108,808.00
CLOSING BALANCE	AS AT 30/4/98		
DALANOL I	CHEQUE ACCOUNT	-517.53	
	GEAR REPLACEMENT ACCOUNT	21,171.92	
			20,654.39
			129,462.39

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDING 30TH APRIL 1998

INCOME

1997			
		1998	
\$		\$	
16,617.03	PROFIT FROM BAR	13,502.96	
5,400.00	SUBSCRIPTIONS		
12,121.20	SPONSORS & DONORS	4,970.00	
6,000.00		18,473.00	
	STATE GOVT. GRANTS	8,350.00	
2,000.00	STATE CENTRE DISBURSEMENTS	4,000.00	
5,749.24	PROFIT FROM SOCIAL / FUNDRAISING	51.53	
948.50	MISCELLANEOUS	1,347.76	
0.00	MEMBERS PAYMENTS & CONTRAS		
680.98	INTEREST	3,035.00	
0.00		612.80	
	JNR. INCOME	1,377.70	
1,572.39	HIRE OF CLUBROOMS	1,210.00	
0.00	PROFIT FROM SALE OF CLOTHING	22.50	
\$51,089.34			25
		\$ 56,953	1.25

EXPENDITURE

1997		
\$		1998
	3 050 SUATE BUATE	\$
5,103.62	BUILDING MAINTENANCE	3,101.41
6,026.75	UTILITIES & INSURANCE	8,172.94
1,368.30	TROPHIES & HONORARIA	
2,798.45	COMPETITION EXPENSES	2,574.65
2,400.52	ADMINISTRATION	2,282.75
		3,117.79
3,678.90	EQUIPMENT REPAIRS	2,072.10
11,942.00	DEPRECIATION	12,987.55
1,258.01	MISCELLANEOUS	
0.00	MEMBERS EXPENSES & CONTRAS	963.00
517.95		2,907.50
	PATROL EXPENSES	534.54
272.87	LOSS FROM SALE OF CLOTHING	0.00
60.40	JUNIOR ADMINISTRATION	2,445.20
\$ 35,427.77		

NET SURPLUS

\$15,661.57

TRANSFERRED TO ACCUMULATED FUNDS

\$ 15,793.82

41,159.43

ASSETS SCHEDULE

STATES	BALANCE	VALUE ADDED	DISPOSAL	10% DEP.	20%DEP	FINAL BALANCE
CLUBROOMS	409,601.84	7292.50		A SMULLIN		416,894.34
AMENITIES	3,038.00	7513.72		1055.17		9,496.55
GYMNASIUM	2,998.00	1400.00		439.80		3,958.20
OFFICE EQUIPMENT	2,304.00	1697.00		400.10		3,600.90
REG. VEHICLES	1,141.00			114.10	10	1,026.90
POWER CRAFT	6,071.00	1655.00	2700.00	502.60		4,523.40
PATROL EQUIPMENT	3,866.47			386.65	34	3,479.82
SURF BOATS	18,416.50	397.00	PARE INC.		3762.70	15,050.80
COMP EQUIPMENT	20,720.96	11761.20	850.00	TOPRUM	6326.43	25,305.73
05,089,69	468,157.77	31,716.42	3,550.00	2,898.42	10,089.13	483,336.64

HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INC. BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30TH APRIL 1998

CURRENT				
1997		1998		
\$		\$		
12,760.86	CASH AT BANK	-517.53		
10,598.73	GEAR REPLACEMENT ACCOUNT	21,171.92		
2,205.00	BAR STOCK	1,092.15		
150.00	BAR FLOAT	150.00		
100.00	PETTY CASH (SNR.)	100.00		
100.00	PETTY CASH (JNR.)	100.00		
4,005.00 0.00	CLOTHING STOCK BUILDING PROVISION	6,774.00		
29,919.59	BUILDING PROVISION	1,664.00	\$	20 524 54
29,919.59			Ф	30,534.54
NON CURRENT				
1997		1998		
\$		\$		
409,601.84	CLUBROOMS (AT COST)	416,894.34		
3,038.00	AMENITIES	9,496.55		
2,998.00	GYMNASIUM	3,958.20		
2,304.00	OFFICE EQUIPMENT	3,600.90		
1,141.00	REG. VEHICLES	1,026.90		
6,071.00	POWER CRAFT	4,523.40		
18,416.50	SURF BOATS	15,050.80		
3,866.47	PATROL EQUIPMENT	3,479.82		
20,720.96	COMPETITION EQUIPMENT	25,305.73		
468,157.77			\$	483,336.64
TOTAL ASSETS			\$	513,871.18
		J.A.		-
DEDDECENTED DV				
REPRESENTED BY		martifus and		
1997 \$		1998 \$		
\$ 482,415.79	HSLSC EQUITY 30/4/97	498,077.36		
15,661.57	SURPLUS FROM I & E A/C.	15,793.82		
498,077.36	SUNFLUSTROWIT& LAVE.	10,780.02	\$	513,871.18
700,011.00			Ψ	510,071.10

STATEMENT BY COMMITTEE

"The attached financial statement of the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club Inc. being the Balance Sheet, Statement of Income and Expenditure and statement of Receipts and Payments for the year ending 30th April 1998 are, in our opinion, properly drawn up so as to present fairly the financial position of the club as at the 30th April 1998, and its results for the year then ended."

DATED AT HENCE PEACH THIS ST DAY OF JUNE 1998

SIGNED IN ACCORDANCE WITH A RESOLUTION OF THE COMMITTEE.

AUDITOR'S REPORT TO MEMBERS

"I have examined the books, accounts and records of the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club Inc., and the attached financial statements, being the Balance Sheet, Statement of Income and Expenditure and Statement of Receipts and Payments for the year ended 30th April 1998, is in Accordance therewith."

DATED AT HENLEY BEACH THIS 15th DAY OF JUNE 1998

P. R. BRASS, B.Ec., ASA.

Honorary Auditor